
 

1776 Eastchester Road | Bronx, NY 10461 

 
Elimination of Health Insurance Premium – Child Health Plus 

 
 
September 2022 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian: 

 

We are writing to inform you of some exciting news!   

 

Starting October 1, 2022, a change in state law eliminated the $9 monthly 

premium contribution for children enrolled in the Child Health Plus program.    

 

This means that starting October 1, 2022, families with household incomes up to 

222% of the federal poverty level which is under $40,649 for a household of two 

and under $61,605 for a household of four, will no longer need to contribute to 

their Child Health Plus coverage.  As a result, you will no longer be receiving a 

monthly bill unless your income increases in the future. 

 
If you have set up auto-payment for your child’s monthly premium contribution, 

we will discontinue it, so payments are no longer automatically deducted.   

 

If you have pre-paid your premium contribution for any months after September 

2022, we will refund your payment no later than October 31, 2022. 
 
Please feel free to contact Affinity by Molina Healthcare’s Member 
Services Team at (800) 223-7242 (TTY:711) if you have any questions 
regarding this exciting change. 
 
Thank you! 
Affinity by Molina Healthcare 

 


